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Thanks for getting back to me regarding lane markings on South Concord Ave, from the
PS&W minutes, item 2, of Sept 6, 2017.

Regarding:

a.) Center striping the street southward to at least Western Ave.  The notes reflect painting
stripes for 150 feet south of Main Street as a first step, then re-evaluating this step as an
effective solution.  This 150 foot striped section actually did little to alleviate the condition I
brought forth, which is well described in the minutes.  In the nearly five years since this
preliminary action was taken, it is my observation that the number of parked vehicles along
both sides of South Concord from Main to Western has actually increased, thereby
exacerbating the issue.  It remains my contention that a center stripe would signal to drivers
that there is adequate clearance in the driving lanes to pass the parked vehicles without
crossing the centerline, allowing for smoother traffic flow.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Best regards,

Mike

PS.  Ellen forwarded your email to me.  You probably had her address from working together
with the Historic Preservation Committee.

On Mon, Aug 22, 2022 at 6:14 PM Ellen Klaus <ellenlux@hotmail.com> wrote:

From: Jaynellen Holloway <jaynellenh@CityofWatertown.org>
Sent: Monday, August 22, 2022 6:13 PM
To: ellenlux@hotmail.com <ellenlux@hotmail.com>
Cc: Andrew Beyer <AndrewB@CityofWatertown.org>
Subject: Pavement marking on Concord Avenue
 

Mike, I am using the email I had for you when you sat on Public Works Commission, I hope
it is still accurate.

I’ve attached the minutes from the September 6, 2017 Public Safety & Welfare Committee
meeting (see Item 2) as it pertains to striping Concord Avenue.  If you have any questions or
wish to discuss further, please contact me.  Thank you.
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Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

Director of Public Works/City Engineer

City of Watertown

106 Jones Street

Watertown, WI  53094

Office: 920.262.4050
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This email and any files transmitted with it are private and may contain privileged
information intended solely for the use of the individual(s) or entity(s) to whom they are
addressed. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the City of
Watertown by emailing webmaster@cityofwatertown.org. If you are not the named
addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail.

The City of Watertown accepts no liability or responsibility for any onward transmission or
use of emails and attachments having left any City of Watertown domain. The City of
Watertown is subject to Wisconsin Statutes related to public records. Unless otherwise
exempted from the disclosure, senders and recipients of City of Watertown e-mail should
presume that the e-mail is subject to disclosure upon request and is further subject to records
retention standards.
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